In This Issue Webmail users click here

### Official News

- · 2009 W-2 Forms are Ready
- · Undergraduate Students Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/10

# **General Announcements**

- · Pour for Haiti, Benefit for the Earthquake Victims of Haiti
- · Coffee and Cider with Charley
- · Students: Jobs, Jobs, Jobs ... Waiting for you!
- · Community Garden at Alfred University
- · Painting in Italy Informational Meeting
- · Petitions for Senate President and Vice President
- · Bergren Forum
- · Pound for a Pint
- · Work Study Job- Saxon Bike Hub
- · Annual Study Abroad Fair
- · Therapy Boosters:
- · 2010 CLASS T-SHIRT COMPETITION BEGINS!
- · 2010 Class-Gift Survey
- · T-shirt Design Contest!
- · APO Rush Week!

# What's Happening?

 	 	 ıts

TODAY	TOMORROW	FRIDAY
5:30 Candlelight Vigil for Victims of the Holocaust	12:00 Therapy Boosters: 12:10 Bergren Forum	10:20 Respirator Training for Employees and Students
	3:30 Cider and Cookies with Charley	3:20 Respirator Training for Employees and
	4:30 Painting in Italy Informational Meeting	Students
		Respirator Training for Employees and Students
		5:30 Equest-Fest 2010
		6:00 Women's Basketball (A)
		Cupcakes for Haiti
		7:00 Spectra:Faculty Exhibition opens this Friday at the FN Gallery
		8:00 Men's Basketball (A)

Men's Basketball (A)

Film: 'Zombieland' 11:00 Film: 'Zombieland'

#### 2009 W-2 Forms are Ready

Employee W-2 forms are ready to be picked up in the Business Office in Carnegie Hall. They will be available for pick up through Friday, Jan 29, until 1 p.m.

\*\*All W-2 forms not picked up by that time will be mailed to the home address on file.

Please bring photo ID with you. If you would like a third party to pick up your form, you must send written permission with them. Please note there will be a \$5 fee for repetitive requests for duplicate copies of your W-2 form. W-2 information will also be available on the Banner web site in the Employee, Tax Forms area.

Employees should note that the mandatory base retirement contributions are listed in the informational Box 14 with the code of 403b or 414H. If you participate in a SRA or TDA, your elective contributions are in Box 12 with the code of E.

If you have any questions, contact the Payroll Office by e-mail payroll@alfred.edu.

Submitted by: Kathy Costello

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Undergraduate Students - Financial Aid Deadline 3/15/10**

IMPORTANT: MARCH 15, 2010 IS THE DEADLINE FOR FILING THE 2010-11 ALFRED UNIVERSITY FINANCIAL AID APPLICATION AND THE FREE APPLICATION FOR FEDERAL STUDENT AID (FAFSA).

If you will be an undergraduate student at AU for the 2010-11 academic year and do not have these documents, please stop by the Financial Aid Office to pick them up. We are located in Alumni Hall and are open 8:30 a.m. - 4:30 p.m., Monday - Friday.

Submitted by: Elena Wallace

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Pour for Haiti, Benefit for the Earthquake Victims of Haiti

@ the Foundry: Saturday Feb 6th 2-8pm

You and members of the community are invited to participate in making their own 'relief sculpture'. With the help of foundry students you will be able to carve your own unique design which will then be cast in metal. This is open to adults and children with adult supervision; Anyone can do it for a small donation to Haiti relief!

Or you can just come watch the action too! All of the sculptures made will be cast that day and participants will be able to take their 'relief sculpture' home with them.

All money raised will be donated to a legitimate charity working with the earthquake victims.

Alongside the casting of the relief sculptures will be several other exciting fundraising events including music, 'Guild Cheese' sandwiches, toasted marshmallows, 'Art Auction' and a 'Raffle' of goods and services donated by local businesses.

Find out how you can help by:

Coming to the next meeting on WEDS 27th: 6pm @ The Foundry

OR

Join the Facebook Group 'Pour for Haiti'

OR

PRE-ORDER YOUR Sand Block to Carve and Cast your own \$10 'RELIEF SCULPTURE' : Email Scott Lamont at **SDL4@alfred.edu** 

For Further information please contact: Sculpture Professor Coral Lambert at lambertc@alfred.edu or Foundry Guild President Crash Willey at willey@alfred.edu

THANK YOU!

Submitted by: Elizabeth Helfer

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Coffee and Cider with Charley**

Students are invited to drop in to the Multicultural Suite on Thursday, Jan. 28 from 3:30 to 4:30 p.m. to meet President Charley Edmondson. Mulled cider and baked goodies will be served.

You are welcome to bring up any questions you have, issues you'd like to discuss, ideas for AU, or just come and say hello.

Submitted by: Kathy Woughter

back to top Send Email Reminder

# Students: Jobs, Jobs, Jobs ... Waiting for you!

Student Development Associates (S.D.A.) Student Recruiters will be at PCC from 1/27-1/29 with great opportunities about the SDA positions available. We're doing great things for the University - All majors represented. WHY AREN'T YOU A MEMBER YET? Fill out an application & attend training to get your name in our raffle for a \$\$ gift card! CHECK US OUT ON FACEBOOK: (Alfred University Student Development Associates)

Submitted by: Susan Gorman

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Community Garden at Alfred University**

Students and staff are gathering information and interest about starting a community garden here at Alfred University. The garden would be an excellent opportunity for students, and could provide local foods to the community and the dining halls. Below is a link to a very short survey regarding your interest in having a garden on campus. If you are interested, please FILL OUT the survey below and EMAIL it to HANNAH DUNBAR at hld1@alfred.edu. In order to begin, we need to know the interest. Please fill out the survey below!

Attachment: Community\_Garden\_Survey.doc

Submitted by: Kacie Dean

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **Painting in Italy Informational Meeting**

There will be an informational meeting on Thursday, Jan 28, at 4:30 p.m. in the Photography classroom, Harder Hall, 2nd floor.

Alfred University in affiliation with Santa Reparata International School of Art is offering a four-week painting course in the heart of Florence, Italy. Stephanie McMahon, Assistant Professor of Painting and Drawing at the School of Art & Design, will lead the group.

Students will discover the city of Florence through field trips and assignments that explore the artwork, architecture, landscape and culture of Florence and the surrounding areas. Painting on location and in the studio, students will create a body of work drawing on their travels, observations and experiences. Trip details will be discussed at the informational meeting on Thursday, Jan. 28. See attachment for more info.

Attachment: Italy20101.pdf

Submitted by: Stephanie McMahon

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Petitions for Senate President and Vice President**

To all AU Students,

Attached is the petition for President and Vice President of Senate. Please follow all instructions and email the senate account if you have any questions. Also, email the senate account, with what office you are running for.

Attachment: Senate\_Petition.doc

Submitted by: Student Senate

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### **Bergren Forum**

The Bergren Forum sponsored by the Division of Human Studies will be meeting at 12:10 p.m. on Thursday January 28th in the Nevins Theatre, Powell Campus Center.

Bring a brown bag lunch; coffee and tea are complimentary.

Speaker: Tim Howell

Topic: "Building a Better Body"

A health and wellness infomercial done right!! Eat, drink, and be happy and make the physical changes you want to who you are. Information is real. The participants were not paid to endorse this product. No monthly payments, no money back guarantees. Individual results may vary.

Submitted by: Marilyn Saxton

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Pound for a Pint

January is the Dunkin Donuts blood drive - a coupon for a FREE pound of coffee for every presenting blood donor. The blood drive is Thursday, January 28, 10 a.m. - 4:00 p.m. Sign up for your donation time in advance at the link below.

Link: Blood Drive Donation Appointment Signup

Submitted by: Kathy Woughter

back to top Send Email Reminder

#### Work Study Job- Saxon Bike Hub

The Saxon Bike Hub is seeking new work study students for the Spring Semester. Please fill out the attached application and e-mail to **bikelending@alfred.edu**. Thank you.

Attachment: Work Study Application

Submitted by: Ian Cramer

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Annual Study Abroad Fair**

Date: February 4th

Time: 11 a.m. - 2 p.m. @ Knight Club

The Study Abroad Fair will help you get more information on trying something new and exciting by studying in a new country! Come to the Knight Club to get all the information you need about programs and schools!!

Attachment: SAVE\_the\_DATE\_Jan.\_20101.pdf

Submitted by: Study Abroad

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **Therapy Boosters:**

Come to Powell Campus Center on Thursday January 28, 2010 to try-out our therapy boosters: Animal Assisted Therapy and cutting edge Biofeedback. Meet Tess our therapy dog, demo our computerized Biofeedback program, and talk with counselors about how it all works. Find us in the 2nd floor lobby of Powell Campus Center, outside the CSI office. Hope to see you there, but you can also access these resources throughout the semester at the Wellness Center-Counseling Services by calling 607-871-2300.

Brought to you by Counseling Services in the AU Wellness Center

Submitted by: Jason Yoder

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **2010 CLASS T-SHIRT COMPETITION BEGINS!**

2010 Class Seniors & Grads - Get your ideas ready for the coolest T-Shirt contest for your class! (See rules below). Ideas must be submitted by Feb. 11th. Winning entry will win a GIFT CARD \$\$ & be announced @ the SENIOR KICK-OFF EVENT on Feb. 12th.

#### Rules

- -T-shirt design can be up to 4 colors maximum- Single or double sided
- -No profanity or tasteless language
- -Artwork must be in a Vector File only
- -Email designs to aupride@alfred.edu

Sponsored by the Senior Initiative Committee

Submitted by: Susan Gorman

back to top Send Email Reminder

# 2010 Class-Gift Survey

2010 Seniors & Grads-Don't forget to fill out your Class-Gift Survey sent to you via email or go to the attached link & submit your answers by Feb. 5th!

Winning answer will be announced on Feb. 12th @ our SENIOR KICK-OFF Event!

Sponsored by the Senior Initiative Committee

Link: Class-Gift Survey

Submitted by: Susan gorman

back to top Send Email Reminder

### **T-shirt Design Contest!**

Moka Joka is holding a T-shirt design contest. The deadline is Sunday, Jan. 31. If interested, send an e-mail to **jwb10@alfred.edu** with the design attached. Images must be 11x17, 300 dpi and black and white. Also, send only PDF or TIFF files please.

The winner will receive a free T-shirt and brunch at the Moka Joka!

Submitted by: Justine Barrett

back to top Send Email Reminder

# **APO Rush Week!**

It's that time again. Alpha Phi Omega is reaching out with its own brand of fun this week. Join us in Powell, Noon-2 p.m., Tuesday through Saturday for such tasty events as Sno Cones and Pie-in-the-Face, and to learn about the great opportunities that membership in a co-ed, community service fraternity can offer.

Submitted by: Alpha Phi Omega

back to top Send Email Reminder

Alfred University | My AU | Our AU | Events | BannerWeb | Blackboard | News | Enews